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Dates to Remember 

September 24  - Terry Fox Walk/ Run 

September 30  - Orange Shirt Day 

October 12- Thanksgiving Day, No School 

October 26 - Teacher Professional Development Day.    

No School for Students 

 

IMPORTANT CHANGES FOR 2020-2021 
SCHOOL YEAR: 

This year will see a few changes in the 
programming we offer due to COVID-19 
restrictions.   

   

1) Welcome Back Pancake Breakfast  - Postponed 

2) All Extra-Curricular activities are still to be determined 

3) The Autumn Summit  - cancelled  

4) SLT Cart at noon (that sold juice, cheese strings, ice cream 
treats)  will not be operational at this time.    

5)   All School Nutritional Programs are cancelled until further 
 notice.  This would include the Hot Lunch Program and 
 Breakfast Program.  

6) Microwaves will not be available for use by any students 
 this year (No warm-ups).   All students must have their own 
 lunch and snacks available to them in their lunch bags.     

7)   The Fluoride Mouthrinse Program (also known as SWISH) 
has been discontinued.    

Learning for All - All for Learning  

TECHNOLOGY 

Personal devices (such as cell phones and IPods)are 
to remain at home, in their book bags or lockers.  

Students are only allowed to use their personal de-
vice for emergencies. Prior to using their personal 

device, students need the permission of a staff mem-
ber that must provide direct supervision. 

Principalôs Message 
Greetings Mustangs. As we embark on a historic return to school, I 
am anchored by the values that this years Grade 8 students relayed 
to me as a response to my question of what it meant to be a Mus-
tang. They emphasized that Saltcoats School is a large family where 
all students feel welcome. It was encouraged that we continue the 
elements that make Saltcoats School fun, such as the Intramural 
Program, the Gazette, our sporting events and Debate. I am proud to 
be joining a school so rich and tradition and promise that I will carry 
out my duties with a good natured sense of fairness but balanced 
with the expectations of high standards that the students identified as 
important traits of being a Mustang.  

I acknowledge that we are in a challenging time, but challenging time 
builds character and facing fears grows courage. By balancing a 
need for safety and a desire for a normal school year we will face the 
challenges of this year and we will succeed. The end of this year will 
see a more resilient and more courageous group who will meet chal-
lenges head on and triumph.  

Thank you for welcoming me into this community and trusting me 
with your most valuable treasures, being your children. Some might 
say it is a challenge to start a principalship during this time in a new 
school and community, but I canôt imagine a school or community 
that I would rather be in.  

Go Mustangs! 

Ron Gillis, BA, BED, MEDL 

Saltcoats School COVID-19 Safety Procedures/ 
Sickness Policy 

As we navigate the COVID-19 pandemic, we must 
be more careful in making sure that students and 
staff are not sick when we come to school.   If either 
students or staff are not feeling well and exhibiting 
symptoms such as fever, cough, sore throat, chills, 
headache, runny nose, conjunctivitis, nasal        
congestion, muscle or joint aches and pains, loss of 
sense of smell or taste, dizziness, nausea, vomiting, 
diarrhea, loss of appetite or fatigue should not come 
to school.    

Students who come to school with any of these 
symptoms will be taken to a ñWaiting Roomò area of 
the school and parents/ guardians will be called to 
come and pick up the child.    

Students may return back to school once they are 
feeling well and are symptom free.      

STAFF CHANGES 

There are some staffing changes at Saltcoats 
School.    Mr. Ron Gillis is our new principal, taking 
over from Mr. Budz.   Mrs.  Jessica Schick is back 
teaching Kindergarten and Ms. Kalin Dolton will be 
teaching Grade 2.    Mr. Weir will be teaching the 
Grade 7/8 class.   Welcome to the Mustang Family! 



LUNCH HOUR AND RECESS TIMES 

This year our Recesses and Lunch Hour will 

be staggered to reduce the number of 

students on the playground.  If a class has 

the 10:20 am recess, they will have lunch 

from 11:55 am to 12:20 

pm and recess at 1:55 

pm.    

Our noon hour will be 

from 11:55 am to 

12:50 pm (divided into 

two parts) Students will either eat first then 

go outside to play or they will go outside to 

play first and come into eat.     

Morning Recess is 10:20 am to 10:35 am or 

11:00 am to 11:15 am 

Afternoon Recess is 1:55 pm -2:10 pm or 

2:35 pm to 2:45 pm  

Classes start at 8:55 am with school ending 

at 3:25 pm.     

Doors to the school will be locked during 

class time.   If you need to come into the 

school, please use the door closest to 

the gym.  ALL VISITORS must SIGN IN at 

the office for tracing purposes in the 

event a COVID-19 outbreak at the school.    
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ATTENDENCE POLICY REMINDER  

 1) Students must have any absence explained by a 

parent/guardian.   It will not be an excused absence if reported 

by the student themselves or by a sibling.      

 2) Students who do not have an absence 

explained by a parent/guardian will have a phone 

call sent to them through our School Messenger 

system.       

You may also ñopt-inò to the Text Messaging 

Option of this service.     

 3) If a phone call is received, it is the responsibility of the 

parent/guardian to inform the school of why the student is absent.     

SCHOOL SUPERVISION 

By utilizing a rotational schedule, the 

staff of our school work hard to provide 

supervision for students of all grade 

levels.  This supervision takes place 

prior to school starting, over the course 

of noon hours as well as throughout 

the instructional day.  We ask that 

students do not arrive at school until 

8:40 am, as there is no supervision on 

the playground until that time.  Thank 

you for your cooperation in this matter. 

BUS LOADING/ UNLOADING ZONES 

We are asking for your co-operation in assisting us in 

keeping our bus zones free for the arrival and departure of 

buses throughout the school day.  To ensure that the bus 

zone is free from traffic and parked vehicles, we ask that 

you refrain from using these areas during the times of 8:30ï

9 a.m. and   3ï3:40 p.m.  We encourage anyone picking up students at the end of 

the day to park on the east side of the school in the rink parking .    This will ensure 

safety and convenience for all bus drivers and their passengers.   Thank you for 

your cooperation in this matter.    Because of the staggered entrance and exits from 

the school, we will be implementing two dismissals in the afternoon.  This will help 

limit the amount of students in the hallway at the end of the day.   Dismissals for Bus 

Students will be at 3:20 pm and 3:25 pm.  The Division is also asking parents who 

can transport students to and from school to do so.   

GAZETTE  

Mrs. Farquharson and Mrs. Baron, along with the 
Grade 5 & 6 students are looking forward to another 
year of publishing and delivering the school paper.  
The first ñGazetteò will be delivered to homes and   
businesses in the area before the end of September.   
This issue will be free of charge and information on         
subscribing and placing ads in the ñGazetteò will be in 
our first issue.   

P.A.A. (Practical and     
Applied Arts) 

Grade 7 & 8 students will travel 
to Yorkdale Central for P.A.A.  
The bus leaves Saltcoats 
School, every Day 2, at 9:10 am 
and will return by 11:10 am.   
PAA will start on Thursday, 
September 17th.  Students will 
need to provide their own      
protective eye wear.     

REMIND 
 
Saltcoats School will 
once again be using 
the REMIND app to 
communicate with    
parents.  Homeroom 
Teachers will be    
sending home         
information regarding their classrooms. 
 
Any absences should be reported to 
the office (messages can be left 24 
hours a day ).   As well, any changes 
to a       studentôs transportation to or 
from school should be reported to the 
office������������ 
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